
MARK YOUR JANUARY CALENDARS. .  

¢ƘǳǊǎΦΣ оκт Υ сΥпр taτ!vD DŜƴŜǊŀƭ aŜŜǝƴƎΤ  9ƘƭŜǊǎ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ  /ŜƴǘŜǊΣ 

умрл Yƴƻǧ !ǾŜΣ .ǳŜƴŀ tŀǊƪΣ флснл 

{ŀǘΦΣ оκфΥ фΥлл ŀƳ-Boutique Sew-in Day; 9ƘƭŜǊǎ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ  /ŜƴǘŜǊΣ Picas-

so Room умрл Yƴƻǧ !ǾŜΣ .ǳŜƴŀ tŀǊƪΣ флснл 

¢ƘǳǊǎΦΣ оκнмΥ т ǇΦ ƳΦ !vD .ƻŀǊŘ aŜŜǝƴƎ 9ƘƭŜǊǎ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ  /ŜƴǘŜǊΣ умрл 

Yƴƻǧ !ǾŜΣ .ǳŜƴŀ tŀǊƪΣ флснл 

¢ǳŜǎΦΣ оκнсΥ с ǇΦƳΦ [ƛǎŀΩǎ [ŀŘƛŜǎ tƘƛƭŀƴǘƘǊƻǇȅ CǊƛŜƴŘǎƘƛǇ DǊƻǳǇ-Acaciaôs Cre-

ativity Room-7002 Moody Street #209, La Palma, CA 
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Next Meeting 

March  
 Those with March 

birthdays are requested to 

bring refreshments. We 

also welcome 

goodies from 

non-birthday 

members 

too. 
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Presidentô Message 
 

Hi quilters, 
 
Wasn't that a great meeting last month? I hope you enjoyed Janet 
Bosttroff as much as I did. Her watercolor quilts were incredible. This 
month is our "Quilt University", which is a new name for our mini-demo 
night. It is also our Brown Bag auction night. I'm getting a box ready with 
things I don't need, and I hope you are too. 
 
We are still looking for officers and committee chairs for our upcoming 
fiscal year that begins June 1. Our guild is small but mighty, and we 
need volunteers to keep it going. We are also in the process of making 
some changes to our bylaws, so watch for more information. 
 
I'm proud of our members because we make more quilts, pillowcases 
and Christmas stockings for charities than many larger quilt guilds. Keep 
returning those kits so we will have plenty to give away again this year. 
 
We are known as a friendly guild, so be on the lookout for visitors and 
new members. Make it a point to introduce yourself and invite them to sit 
near you.  
 
Happy St. Patrick's Day and Happy Easter, 
Phyllis Campbell 

It seems that some members 

are having difficulty getting 

to our general meeting on 

time.  This results in our 

meetings starting late. 

 

This month we are going to 

give a different color door 

prize ticket to everyone who 

arrives by 6:40 p.m. Only 

those with this special ticket 

will be eligible for a special 

door prize. 

Hint:  Itôs something from 

Starbucks! 



MARCH PROGRAM    
 

PROGRAM THIS MONTHðQuilt University-
Mini Quilting Demonstrations 
 
Brown Bag-Bring your old items from home 
that you think fellow quilters would enjoy 
buying.  Some ideas: Books, quilt items, craft 
items, jewelry, games, etc. 
 

NEWS FLASH TEA TICKETS: 

Tickets are going like hotcakes! Approxi-
mately 100 tickets have already been 
sold. Don't miss out. Get your tickets 
now! Invite your quilt buying friends!  

ñQuilts in Bloomò will be held April 27, 2013   

 

Tickets are now on sale for Acacia Quilt Guildôs 

ñQuilts in Bloomò Tea and Quilt Auction 

¶ Adults $ 15.00, 

¶  children (3-12) $10.00  

¶  Buy early as space is limited.  Advanced 

ticket sales only 
¶  

 Contact Diane Sanchez at sanchez@utla.com 

LIBRARY PROCEDURE CHANGE 

Starting this month there are some changes in 
our Library check-out procedures.  Instead of 
having all the books carted out: 
1. go to our AQG website library at                          
http://www.acaciaquiltguild.org/
Acacia_Library.pdf 

2 Let the ladies at the welcome table know 
which items you would like to check out at the 
next meeting.  This plan will help you get the 
books you want more quickly.  

PHILANTHROPY  

 

ñNo one has ever become poor by givingò Anne 

Frank 

Welcome to the year 2 0 1 3 !! 

 

We have lots to do this year as we prepare for the 

ñQuilts in Bloom Tea and Auctionò. As I know 

many of you are working to get your auction items 

ready please remember to sew for our boutique a 

little some. We will be having a Sew Day on 

March 9th (save the date!!). We will meet at the 

Picasso Room and sew for our Tea. We will start at 

9:30 am and go till ???. Bring food, smiles, ideas,  

machine and your favorite tools to be productive 

and happy as we produce lots of wonderful things. 

 

The pillow cases are such a hit that if you are sew-

ing along and happen to find that you have what it 

takes to sew up a pillow case ..............why not just 

do that. We donôt want you to leave a mess in your 

sewing room when you could just whip up a pillow 

case and clear your space for the next project 1-2-

3.  

 

 

Philanthropy Chair Person 2008-2013 

Lisa Sullivan 

Call if you have a question or you want to share 

your  

TIMEðTALENTðDONATIONS 

Phyllis and Susan Stokes would like to chal-

lenge you to make "Do Not Touch the Quilts" 

signs for the Tea and Quilt Auction. Here are 

the rules. 

 

1. Need to be turned in at the April general 

meeting. 

2. No larger than 9" X 12". 

3. Must be made of fabric. 

4. Must relay the message in some way that 

our guests are not to touch the quilts. 

5. Humorous depictions are the best. 

 

Yes, there will be a prize. More de-

tails will be revealed at the meeting 

next week. 

 

Put on your thinking caps and 

come up with something to make 

our Tea more fun! 

mailto:sanchez@utla.com


SCCQG MEETING 
2013 SCCQG Quarterly Meetings Hosts: 

April 13th ïCarson Community Center  

Meet the Teachers (Mini Quilt Show)  

 9 am Board Meeting 
 10 am General Meeting 
www.sccqg.org 

 
LISAôS LADIES 

We have been going strong since 
2011. 
We are open for a few new members 
so if you want to join our friendship 
group we would love to see you.  
We meet the last Tuesday of the month at 6 pm at the ACR 

(Acaciaôs Creativity Room-7002 Moody Street #209, La 

Palma, CA).  We work on philanthropy kits and projects.  

We share our passion for Quilting and  do what we want to.  

We have gone out to dinner and taken a field trip or two so 

you might find this group to be just right for you and your 

need to quilt.  Come and check us out.  Call Lisa at 714-

642-1127. 

 

Lisa Sullivan 

lisa@jdcoulterco.com 

 

 

 

 

SUNSHINE & SHADOWS 
Sandy Smith will be handling Sunshine & Shadows for 

Acacia this year.  Please contact her with news about guild 

members at 714-904-4986 or bagsnbling76@yahoo.com. 

 

 Former member Brianna Craig  received a Congratula-

tions card upon the birth of her first child, Derek John 

Mons. 

Carolyn Craig and Theresa Craig - Congratulations card 

upon the birth of Derek John Mons - Carolyn's first 

great-grandson and Theresa's first grandson. 

Diane MacRill - Get Well card. 

Former member Kim Hogan received a Congratulations 

card upon the birth of her second granddaughter in Jan-

uary (Former member) 

Don Beld - Get Well card.  This local quilt teacher was 

recently diagnosed with throat cancer. 

Carey Jo of Wee Ts Printing - Thinking of You card upon 

the occasion of a family tragedy. 

READY, SET, SEWééé... 

We are still waiting for your quilt donation for 

Aprilôs Auction!  Itôs not too late to put the pedal 

to the metal and sew  that one of a kind quilt that 

will have everyone jumping at the chance to  

wave their bidding     paddle! 

2013 ELECTION  NOMINATIONS & 

COMMITTEE  

 

The following Executive Board positions 

are open for 2014: President,  2nd Vice-

President and Treasurer.  If you are inter-

ested in serving the Guild and community, 

please talk to Diane Sanchez. 

 

I need two members to serve on the nomi-

nations committee. 

Free Quilt show-SCCQG Meet the Teachers Quilt 

Show Come and meet the teachers who may be at 

our Guild next year.  Come and add your 2 cents 

on who would be good to present.  Susan will be 

there to sign up as many teachers as we can afford 

for 2013-14.There will be vendors.  This is all free 

and it is not too far.  If you want to carpool let Su-

san know and we can have a sign up sheet at our 

next guild meeting. 

TEA & AUCTION DATES TO REMEMBER 
Saturday, March 9 9:00 a.m. Boutique Sew-in day 
at Picasso Room. We NEED you! 
 
Thursday, April 4 All Opportunity Basket items for 
Tea turned in at guild meeting 
 
Last day for ticket purchase for the Tea 
Saturday, April 6 Last turn in for quilts & other 
auction items  
Picasso Room 9:00- 3:00 p.m. 
Saturday, April 13 All ticket money must be turned 
in for tea.  
Sell your tickets early!! 

https://mail.utla.net/owa/redir.aspx?C=119c7f87bf5d4ef7b12bfd1f5c2530ec&URL=mailto%3alisa%40jdcoulterco.com
mailto:bagsnbling76@yahoo.com


 

OPPORTUNITY BASKET  

If you would like to make donations for the monthly  
Opportunity basket, please bring to the meeting.   
 
We need donations for the Tea Opportunity Baskets.  Please start bringing 
your items for the baskets or a complete basket.  If you have an idea for a 
basket talk to Shar Taira.  

 
MEMBERSHIP      

2012-13 Committee:  Sonia Das, Cecelia Carey, Diane Rice, 

Phyllis Victor, Colleen Van Gundy, Geri Larson & Mary 

Ann West 

Attendance at the February 2013 meeting:  25 members; 1 

guest 

 

As of  February 2013, Acacia has 42 members (including five 

life members). 

 

Welcome to our new members Briana Craig & Barbara Mead 

 
Remember to wear your name tag to each meeting.   No name tag = 25-cent fine, but 

we  really would rather get to know you better than to have your  quarters. 

 

 

WAYS & MEANS-by Sonia Das  
UPCOMING EVENTS 
 
March 2013 Brown Bag-Bring items for our fellow 
quilters to purchase. 
 

Please contact me at 562-429-4477 or soniadas@yahoo.com with fundraising sug-

gestions or if you would like to help at a meeting.  Thanks! 

    
 

 

mailto:soniadas@yahoo.com


 
Happy Birthday !  

 

     Acacia Quilt Guild wishes all members with  

March birthdays a very Happy Birthday.  

(I believe they all are turning 21 again)  

 

3/1    Victor Phyllis  

3/13  Sonia Das  

3/25  Jody Burtch  
   

ACACIA QUILT GUILD WANTS YOU  
Committee Sign-ups for the Acacia Quilt Guildôs Tea 

and Quilt Auction  have started. We need people for 

publicity, table hostesses, opportunity baskets, the 

quilt auction, food preparation, etc.  Sign up at the 

welcome table with our Tea Auction Chairperson, 

Michelle Smith (714)856-3480. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sign up to design a table for ñQuilts in Bloomò 

that will be held April 27, 2013.  All you need 

is: teapot, water pitcher, water glasses, tea 

cups, tablecloth, napkins, table decorations, 

party favor, and silverware 

Start thinking of ideas now! 

NEWSLETTER ARTICLES 

 If you have quilt articles or information you 
would like to include in the newsletter to 
share with our quilters, please submit to  
Diane Sanchez (sanchez@utla.net) 

Ring in the New Year by putting the pe-

dal to the metal----sewing machine pe-

dal, that is! We need 20 more quilts for 

the tea/auction on April 27th. Every 

member needs to contribute at least one 

quilt, wall hanging, or table runner. 

Make it your New Year's resolution to 

finish one of your UFO's for the auction!  

Quilted Dog donated for the Tea Auction 

Dog lovers start saving your dollars ! 



 

 

DOOR PRIZE WINNERS FEBRUARY 2013 

Thank you to our generous door prize donors.  Please take a moment to thank them for donating 
prizes while you are shopping. 
For the winners:  please mail the pre-addressed & stamped Thank You note provided with each 
prize.  The donors/shop owners appreciate the notes and feel their donations were appreciated by 
the guild. 

Itôs time to jump in with both feet! . We desperately need your help for the tea/

auction in April.  This is a great opportunity to get involved in promoting our 

guild and philanthropic causes.  Many hands make the work light.  Contact  

Michelle (tea chair) 714-856-3480 or quilteagal @aol.com  

TEA OPPORTUNITY BASKETS 

We need your help! It's crunch time with only 8 weeks to go to the tea. I will be send-
ing out weekly updates as to how you can lend your hand in making Acacia's tea/
auction a huge success. 

We are looking for good quality items to fill the following Opportunity baskets: 

Spa items: lotions and bath supplies, gift certificates for manicures, hair cuts, mas-
sages, spa music 

Fiesta items: Bright Fiesta colored fabrics, Salsas or other non -perishable food 
items, Cinco de Mayo decorations, Fun cooking items or serving dishes. Think Ole! 

Dog and/or Cat toys and pet treats- Think fun! 

Quilter's Gadgets: Patterns, books, tools 

It's All about Mom: Stationary,restaurant gift certificates, journals, pretty vases 

Batiks: Fat quarters, jelly rolls, batik pops 

We'd love for any one you to donate an entire opportunity basket! 

Thank you to everyone who has donated auction items and stepped up to volunteer! 

Michelle Smith 

Feel free to contact me at plancmil@aol.com or quilteagal@aol.com  
Phone: 714-921-2705 home714-856-3480 cell 

Donor Prize Prize Winner 

Phyllis Campbell Flowers w/vase Beth Swift 

Quilt Cupboard Calendar Linda Stearns 

Quilt Cupboard Mini Quilt Kit Diane Sanchez 

Janet Botroff (Feb Speaker) Table Runner Kit Lisa Sullivan 

Tranquility Gift Certificate Tina Fritz 

Jody Burtch 3 Avocados Brianna Craig 

Moore's Fat Quarters Barbara Mead 

Phyllis Campbell Valentine Fat Quarters Lydia Elder 

https://mail.utla.net/owa/redir.aspx?C=TkJa6yD8fUmZZlZTd6GNDZ2wKxXD688IJmczGnj08y2VpwefWJXq6tra8vhflkVG9mNuCMQGHKg.&URL=mailto%3aplancmil%40aol.com
https://mail.utla.net/owa/redir.aspx?C=TkJa6yD8fUmZZlZTd6GNDZ2wKxXD688IJmczGnj08y2VpwefWJXq6tra8vhflkVG9mNuCMQGHKg.&URL=mailto%3aquilteagal%40aol.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

             

ACACIA QUILT GUILD 2013 BY-LAW CHANGES 
Red printed items are additions/Items to delete are in blue 

 

Add mission statement 
 

 

ARTICLE IV-THE BOARD 

 

Section 2.  The term of the Board is from the June General Guild Meeting installation to the following June installation.  Board 

members are elected or appointed for a one year  term or until a successor is appointed.  (Elected board  members may serve a 

maximum of two consecutive four  terms in the same position.-delete ) Sharing a Board position counts as one term for each per-

son co-chairing. 

 

ARTICLE V-OFFICERS AND DUTIES 

 

Section 1.  The elected officers of the Guild shall be: President, 1st Vice President-Programs and Workshops, 2nd Vice President-

Ways and Means (delete), Secretary, and Treasurer 

 

Section 4. The 2nd Vice President-Ways and Means-shall initiate and supervise fundraising events at Guild meetings and other 

Board approved events. (DELETE) 

ARTICLE VI-STANDING COMMITTEES 

Section 1.  The Standing Committees shall include, but not limited to: 

Acacia Opportunity Quilt 

Door  Prizes 

Equipment 

Historian 

Hospitality 

Librarian 

Membership 

Newsletter 

Opportunity Basket 

Parliamentarian 

Philanthropy 

Presidentôs Quilt 

Publicity 

Sew So Much-Phone Tree 

Special Events (to be filled when needed) 

Southern California Council of Quilt Guilds Rep. 

Sunshine & Shadows 

Ways and Means 

Website 

 

Section 20.  The Ways and Means Chairperson shall initiate and supervise fundraising events at Guild Meetings and other Board 

approved events. 

Section 21.  The Website Chairperson shall maintain the website monthly.  Including Guild meetings, workshops, functions, and 

quilt related information. 

 

ARTICLE VII -ELECTIONS 

Section 1.  The Nominating Committee of Five Three (one member from the Board, three  two volunteers from the general mem-

bership plus the parliamentarian) shall be formed in January to seek candidates for the elective offices.   

Section 2. No member of the nominating committee may be a nominee for an elected office. - DELETE 

 

ARTICLE X-AMENDMENT OF BYLAWS 

b)Members not in attendance to be notified 25 (7)days prior to the general meeting in which the vote will be held, either by special 

email or mailing. 

 

 




